

ST. MARY'S COUNTY FARM BUREAU

26737 Radio Station Way, Ste. G. Leonardtown, MD 20650 (240) 309-4183

www.mdfarmbureau.com/st-marys WORKING FOR SUSTAINABLE AGRICULTURE SINCE 1947

Senate Bill 582

Natural Resources - Recreation on Private Land - Hunting **Favorable**

March 8, 2022

The Honorable Paul G. Pinsky, Chairperson Senate Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs Committee 2 West, Miller Senate Office Building 11 Bladen Street Annapolis, MD 21401

Dear Chairman Pinsky,

The Board of Directors of the St. Mary's County Farm Bureau **SUPPORTS** SB 582—Natural Resources - Recreation on Private Land - Hunting, which is being heard in the Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs Committee.

Farm bureau requests a favorable report on SB 582. We appreciate the introduction of this legislation and believe it will benefit farmers in St. Mary's County. Thank you for your consideration as well as your attention to this matter.

Sincerely.

James K. Raley, Jr.

President

St. Mary's County Farm Bureau

Cc: Sen. Jack Bailey